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Washington Masonic  
Charities  

Assists Masons, their widows and wives as they navigate 
stages of aging.  Our staff understand that many people prefer 
to age in their own home but face issues beyond their control 
that make it difficult for them to age independently and with 
dignity.  Call us at 253-442-2505 to learn how we can help 
you or your loved one address a current need or prepare for 
the next stage of aging. 

 

   Everett Valley Scottish Rite lost a true friend and 
champion for Scottish Rite and all of Masonry with 
the passing of Ill Sir and MWB Carl Smith. Carl has 
been involved in Masonry for a very long time start-
ing with DeMolay, his Blue Lodges, Shrine, National 
Sojourners, Amaranth, and Eastern Star. Always 
willing to help, being a mentor and coach, setting the 
example, and being an encouragement to any that 
asked for his advice or knowledge. Carl was always 
on the level with those that he knew, whether in 
lodge or not. Family was very important to him and 
he will be missed!  
   It is really tiresome to have to cancel meetings be-
cause of Covid and its variants! I understand mem-
bers concerns for their health and safety and that of 
their loved ones but we have cancelled both January 
and February meetings because of this super flu and 
it is becoming increasingly harder to be able to re-
schedule with our candidates to finish their 30th and 
32nd Degrees. I also totally understand members not 
wanting to participate for fear of possibly carrying 
Covid home. There is the dilemma, when to go ahead 
with a meeting or cancel it. I hope that everyone un-
derstands and can be patient, we will get through 
this. 
   Just a reminder, your Temple Board and Executive 

Board meet the 4th Monday of every month by Zoom 
to conduct business. This meeting is open to any 
member that wishes to attend. An email is always 
sent out giving the ID and access code. 
   There is a very important meeting coming up on 
March 21, that being “The Ceremony of Remem-
brance”. Alice is planning a special meal and it will 
be served by our Rainbow Assembly # 9. This meet-
ing is always special to me as it is a time to remem-
ber those that we have lost in the past year. Not that 
we no longer remember them - but this ceremony ac-
knowledges their friendship, contributions, and dedi-
cation to Masonry. I hope we will see everyone there. 
Please stay healthy and safe.   



 

 

Your Scottish Rite Creed 
and  

Mission Statement 

Scottish Rite Creed 
Human progress is our cause, 
liberty of thought our supreme 
wish, freedom of conscience 

our mission, 
and the guarantee of equal 
rights to all people every-
where our ultimate goal. 

 

Mission Statement 
It is the mission of the Scot-
tish Rite of Freemasonry, SJ, 
to improve its members and 
enhance the communities in 
which they live by teaching 
and emulating the principles 
of Brotherly Love, Tolerance, 
Charity, and Truth, while ac-
tively embracing high social, 
moral, and spiritual values, 
including fellowship, compas-
sion, and dedication to God, 
family, and country. 
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VALLEY OF EVERETT 
SCOTTISH RITE OFFICERS 

 
Lodge of Perfection; 

Bro. Jeff Maynor, 32°, KCCH, Venerable Master 
Bro. John Mathers, 32°, KCCH, Sr. Warden 

Bro. Edward Frazelle, 32°, Jr. Warden 
 

Chapter of Rose Croix 
Bro. Richard Jones, 32°, KCCH, Wise Master 

Bro. Michael Dulaney, 32°, Sr. Warden 
Ill George Lofthus, 33°, Jr. Warden 

 
Council of Kadosh 

Bro. John Mathers, 32°, KCCH, Commander 
Bro. Bruce Whitlock, 32°, 1st Lt Commander 
Bro. George Foster, 32°,  2nd Lt Commander 

 
Consistory 

Ill. George Lofthus, 33°, Master of Kadosh 
Bro. Jerry Arneson, 32°, Prior 

Bro Steven Wandel, 32°, KCCH, Preceptor 



 

 

Rent Our Space for Your Events 
Reserve one of our rental rooms now, and celebrate any occasion! Our conference 

room, lobby, dining room and auditorium are available for your event. Contact Terry 
Grove @ 425-610-4561 today to find out which space will best fit your needs. 



 

 

Valley of Everett – Orient of Washington  

March 2022 through May 2022 Calendar of Events  

March 2022 
 03-07-22 Monday—Lodge of Perfection - 6:30PM Buffet  Stated Meeting 
 03-21-22 Monday- Rose Croix Ceremony of Remembrance  RSVP—6:30 PM Punch Bowl -  
           7:00 PM Dinner  
 03-28-22 Monday-- BOT-ExCOM Virtual Zoom 6:00 PM  
                                                                                     April 2022 
 04-04-22 Monday - Lodge of Perfection Stated 6:30 PM Buffet 
 04-18-22 Monday—Council of Kadosh- Confer 30th Degree—6:30 PM Buffet-Stated Meeting 
 04-25-22 Monday—BOT-ExCOM Virtual Zoom 6:00 PM  
                                                                                       May 2022 
 05-02-22 Monday -Consistory Stated — Confer 32nd Degree—6:30 PM Buffet 
 05-16-22 Monday - Lodge of Perfection Stated—6:30 PM Buffet 
 05-23-22 Monday –Board of Trustee’s & ExCom Meeting  6:00 PM—Zoom 
                                                                                        June  2022 
 06-06-22 Monday - LOP/CONS Cap & Ring Ceremony RSVP– 6:30 PM Punch Bowl/7:00PM Dinner 

From the Desk of the General Secretary  
By Terry Grove, 33°  

    As your secretary – it is my responsibility to oversee and 
handle all correspondence (in and out), co-ordinate/
schedule events, respond to phone inquiries, process dues 
payments, make deposits, record the minutes and keep the 
brethren informed as to what is happening. 
     Going along with that thought – we plan events in ad-
vance, and follow-up as deemed necessary. Therefore – the 
prior Rite Bulletin articles may not come to fruition due to 
unforeseen or unexpected circumstances or previously un-
known events.  
     We must overcome, adjust, adapt, improvise, collabo-
rate, survey, and explore options via observation, investiga-
tion, examination, probe, planning and or reconnaissance. 
With all the planning in world – we can schedule an event, 
only to have it change due to unknown circumstances or 
events. This is called change.  
     The Valley of Everett now has a website located at: 
everettvalleysr.org. This is your best source of scheduled 
events, as it is maintained on a daily, oftentimes hourly ba-
sis – if and when it necessary to change or postpone an 
event due to circumstances beyond our control. Your 
monthly Rite Bulletin gives your information for your 
benefit, and lists your events. If you do not tell us or give us 
ample time to make the change, matters may become messy 
(conflict). With all our concordant bodies, vendors and indi-
vidual needs – we must keep an accurate calendar to avoid 
conflicts. Before you plan an event, check the calendar to 
ensure you are not encroaching on another tenant’s event. 
Those organizations are all listed under Valley Events, Dis-
trict two (2); District eight (8) and District nine (9). We all 
share this facility and must follow the House Rules which 

are prominently posted throughout the Scottish Rite Temple 
(SRT). If it is unclear – contact the General Secretary Terry 
Grove at 425-610-4561 to confirm what is scheduled. 
    Your life does not get better by chance, it gets better by 
change.  We must adapt to change. 
    “Change is the law of life, and those who look only to the 
past or the present are certain to miss the future” – John F 
Kennedy 
     Change can come into our lives as a result of a crisis, as 
a result of choice or just by chance. In either situation, we 
are all faced with having to make a choice – do we make 
the change or not? 
     I believe that it is better to be prepared for change be-
cause we have more control over how we react to the 
change we are having to face in our lives. When you are 
unprepared and resistant to change, then you have no con-
trol or choice as to how you want to live your life. You live 
your life as a reactionary rather than an activator of change. 
     We cannot avoid the unexpected events (crisis) in our 
lives, as it is these events that challenge us and force us to 
step out of our comfort zone. If we ignore or hide away 
from the challenge of change, we deny ourselves the oppor-
tunity to learn and grow. 
     Our resilience in life can only grow stronger when we 
embrace change and manage these challenges in a positive 
way, rather than hideaway and ignore the opportunities that 
change can bring to our lives. 
     There is no escaping the impact that change can bring 
into in your life. Managing change in life is key to living a 
life where you are not only surviving but thriving as well. 



 

 

The Members of the  
Valley of Everett extend 
to all the Brethren with 
Birthdays in the Month 

of March,  A Very  
Happy Birthday 

Scholarships 

By John Mathers, 32°, KCCH 

Brethren. 
     The 2022 Scholarship Window is 
open until March 31st for all Juniors 
and Seniors in college. 
Please help by spreading the word to 
these college students.  The Scottish 
Rite has always had a strong Scholar-
ship Program in the State of Wash-
ington since 1958.  Last year alone, 
we provided a little less than a half 
million dollars. In fact we have done 
this the last three years. College is 
costly and the Scottish Rite Scholar-
ship Program is here to help and 
change lives. The Undergraduate 
Student Scholarship is $3000.  
    How the program works, Students 
go on line and enter Scottish Rite 
Scholarship Foundation of Washing-
ton org, in the Search bar. They fill 
out the request, which generates an E
-Mail to the Director. The director 
follows up with an in person student 
interview.  Upon successful comple-
tion of the interview, the director up-
dates the system, which enables the 
student to complete the application 
process.    
Requirements are as follows: 
 
   *  U.S. Citizen 
   * Washington State Resident 

   * Entering 3rd year (Junior), 
4th year (Senior) or if required 
for degree, 5th year under-
graduate* 

     * Attending a NWCCU Bac-
calaureate accredited 4-year 
college or university in the 
State of Washington as a full 
time student for the full aca-
demic year** 

     *  Maintaining an accumula-
tive GPA of at least 3.0 
 

    Questions or concerns please con-
tact me at 425-788-3772 or 
j.mathers@comcast.net 
Fraternally 
John Mathers-32°, KCCH 
Secretary, Scottish Rite Scholarship 
Foundation 

 

Washington Masonic Charities  
Assists Masons, their widows and wives as they navigate stages of ag-
ing.  Our staff understand that many people prefer to age in their own 
home but face issues beyond their control that make it difficult for 
them to age independently and with dignity.  Call us at 253-442-2505 
to learn how we can help you or your loved one address a current need 
or prepare for the next stage of aging. 
 

Marvin L Anderson 

John R Bellmore  
Bruce E Biddlecome  

Ralph L Brigman  
Edward L Frazelle 

Jack Harris 

Ryan M Johnsen 

Francisco W Lalas  
Robert G Little  

Dwight W Needham  
Brian E O'Dell  

Ronald D Quinto  
Jason P Rivers  

Chester A Simcoe  
John T Sutton 

Dale K Thayer  
William R H Wade  



 

 

Valley of Everett 
2021-2022  

Degree Schedule 
 

30th  Degree 
April 18, 2022     

 
32nd  Degree 
May 02, 2022     

 
 

Valley of Everett 
Cap n Ring Ceremony  

June 6, 2022 

In MEMORIUM 
The Members of the  

 Valley of Everett Scottish Rite Have been deeply  
saddened to learn that The Supreme Architect of 

the Universe has summoned to the  Grand Celestial 
Lodge above  the following brother..   

MWB Carl Smith, 33 
° 
 
 
 
 
 
 

His labors with us have ended.  
He lived respected and died regretted.  

Farewell my Brother,  until We Meet Again  
 

Memorial at Nile Sunday, March 27, 2022 @ 1:00PM 

Th e  C er e mo n y o f  R en e wa l  an d  R e me mb r an c e  
by Arturo De Hoyos  

    "A new commandment I give unto 
you, That ye love one another" (John 
13:34).  These are the words spoken 
by the Master of Nazareth as He broke 
bread with His Disciples at the Last 
Supper.  They are simple words.  Yet 
they express the most sublime truth: 
all men are brothers.  We share one 
origin and one common obliga-
tion.  The Great Teacher in this one 
Mandatum Novum, New Command-
ment, summarized the highest wisdom 
of all ages.  He knew His time was 
near, that in a few hours He would be betrayed, hu-
miliated, and crucified.  Despite this knowledge, He 
loved and taught love as the one absolute rule that can 
measure life. 
    In commemoration of this truth and of its central 
relevance to the Scottish Rite, Rose Croix Chapters 
traditionally observed Maundy Thursday (its name a 
corruption of the Latin word man datum, command-
ment) on the middle day of Holy Week. Freemasonry 

has remembered this special day, and 
Brethren have gathered throughout the 
world to reaffirm their faith in the univer-
sal fraternity of mankind.  The Code of 
Statutes adopted in 1866 lists Maundy 
Thursday as a feast day, and as of 1878, 
the Statutes indicated its observance as 
obligatory. 
    In deference to the Maundy Thursday 
rites of churches, however, in 1994 it was 
deemed appropriate that a Scottish Rite 
nonobligatory: Celebration of Remem-
brance and Renewal" should replace the 

traditional Maundy Thursday observance and be held 
near the vernal equinox, March 21. 
     The Ceremony of Remembrance and Renewal, in-
cluding the Mystic Banquet, is not a religious obser-
vance.  It is neither the Feast of Passover nor a Sacra-
ment of Holy Communion, although it commemorates 
the spirit of both days. 
 
-Scottish Rite Ritual Monitor and Guide, Third Edition 



 

 

The History of Freemasonry 
For the Month of March 

March 6th—In 1775 a man named Prince Hall and 14 other men of color were initiated into Freemasonry. This work 
was conducted by Sergeant John Batt of the Irish Militia Lodge No 441, attached to the 38th Foot of the British army 
When the 38th Foot left Boston in the colony of Massachusetts three weeks later, Batt gave them a "Permet" which 
allowed them "to walk on St. John's Day" and "to bury their dead in manner and form." African Lodge No. 1 was born 
on July 3, 1775. In 1847 the African (or national) Grand lodge became Prince Hall Grand Lodge honoring the first 
Master of African Lodge. Since then many Prince Hall Masons have honored Prince hall as well as "Blue" Lodge Ma-
sonry and continue to do so as more and more Grand Lodge Jurisdictions world wide grant them recognition. . The 
United Grand Lodge of England took a giant and historic step forward on December 14, 1994 when it resolved that 
"the Prince Hall Grand Lodge of Massachusetts should now be accepted as regular and recognized." The first Grand 
Lodge to recognize the Prince Hall Grand Lodge within their jurisdiction was the Grand Lodge of CT. Since that time 
31 other Grand Lodges in the USA have accorded various types of recognition to the local Prince Hall Grand Lodges, 
the latest being Virginia.  
March 13—In 1863, President Lincoln hosted a formal reception in honor of circus midget General Tom Thumb (Bro. 
Charles S. Stratton) and his new bride Lavinia at the White House. The press played up the event, which clearly 
caught the public imagination. However there were editorials criticizing the president for staging such a frivolous 
event at a time when the Union was faring poorly in the Civil war. Showman P.T. Barnum delighted audiences with 
all kinds of surprising entertainment. The biggest attraction of his shows was also the smallest: a performing midget 
known as General Tom Thumb. Just three feet four inches tall, Tom Thumb was a well-trained actor whose witty im-
personations of famous figures charmed audiences in America and Europe. At the peak of his career he even gave two 
private performances to Queen Victoria, who delighted in his imitations of Napoleon. In 1863 General Tom Thumb 
married Lavinia Warren, another midget who performed in Barnum's shows. It was the most celebrated marriage of 
the time, attended by two thousand guests. President and Mrs. Abraham Lincoln were invited, and although unable to 
attend, they did send gifts. A couple of weeks later, when the newlyweds passed through Washington on President 
Lincoln hosted the fete in their honor. Brother Stratton was a member of St. John's Lodge in Bridgeport, CT.  

March 19—In 1891 born at Los Angeles, CA was Bro. Earl Warren , Jurist and Mason, who became Chief Justice of 
the US Supreme Court in 1953. Before the appointment he was Governor of California. He was Special Ambassador 
of the US to the Coronation of Queen Elizabeth II, served as Chancellor of the Board of Regents of the Smithsonian 
Institution, and Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the National Gallery of Art. A member of Sequoia Lodge 349 of 
Oakland, CA., he serve as Grand Master of California Masons 1935-36. He was a member of Oakland Chapter 36, 
R.A.M., and Oakland Commandery No. 11, K/T. He was at one time Potentate of Aahmes Shrine Temple of Oakland, 
and a member of St. Phillip Conclave No. 23, Red Cross of Constantine. He joined the Scottish Rite in Oakland in 
1919 and on December 23, 1941, received the Rite's Honorary 33-deg AASR(SJ). He died at Washington, DC July 9, 
1974.  

March 23—In 1806, explorers Bro. Meriwether Lewis and Bro. William Clark, having reached the Pacific coast, be-
gan their journey back east. Bro. Clark, American explorer and frontier politician, joined another Freemason, Bro. 
Meriwether Lewis on the Lewis and Clark expedition (1804-6), the first overland exploration of the American West 
and Pacific Northwest. Bro. Clark was responsible for the careful mapmaking. He later served as Native American 
agent and governor of the Missouri Territory (1813-1821). Bro. Lewis, American soldier and explorer, also served as 
Governor of the Louisiana Territory and was proclaimed a National Hero. He was the first Master of St. Louis Lodge 
#111  

March 28 -In 1921 US President and Bro. Warren G. Harding appointed Bro. William Howard Taft Chief justice of the 
United States (President of the Supreme Court of Justice). Bro. Taft was made a Mason "at sight on June 18, 1909 by 
Grand Master Charles S. Hoskinson. Bro. Taft became affiliated with Kilwinning Lodge 356 on April 4 in Cincinnati, 
OH. He later was made an Honorary member of Crescent Lodge 25 at Cedar Rapids, IA. A very active Mason he died 
March 8, 1930.  



 

 

      MWB Carl Bernard Smith, 33⁰ 
                      January 30, 1936 – February 13, 2022  

     Most Worshipful Brother Carl Bernard Smith was born in 
Seattle on January 30,1936.  He attended public schools there 
until the family moved to Nome and later Kodiak, Alaska, 
when his father was transferred. Carl graduated from Kodiak 
High School at the top of his class. He then enrolled in the 
University of Washington and graduated in 1958 with a 
Bachelor's Degree in Civil Engineering. 
     He would immediately join the Boeing Company where he 
was employed as a Weight Engineer. He was subsequently 
promoted into Weights Engineering management, where he 
remained until his retirement on October 1, 1994. He served 
as the Weights Engineering Manager through the original de-
velopment of the 767 and 777 airplanes now used throughout 
the world. His 37-year career was exemplary. 
    Shortly following graduation from the University, our 
brother met Barbara Jean Ray, and they were married in the 
following months. They have been blessed with two sons, 
Duane and Barry, who served as Master Councilors of their 
DeMolay Chapter; and a daughter, Brenda, who served as 
Worthy Advisor of her Rainbow Assembly. He and Barbara 
also enjoyed five grandchildren and one great grandson. 
    Our Past Grand Master comes from a Masonic family. His 
sister, Lois, is a Past Grand Royal Matron, Order of Amaranth 
of Washington. His father was a 30-year member of Northern 
Light Lodge No. 279, the Lodge into which Brother was initi-
ated on January 9,1975. He progressed through the offices of 
this Lodge and Walter F. Meier Lodge of Research No. 281, 
and served with distinction as Worshipful Master of both of 
these Lodges in 1983 and 1995 respectively. 
      His service to Grand Lodge began in 1984 when he was 
appointed to the Long Range Planning Committee. He served 
continuously on numerous committees, then as Deputy of the 
Grand Master in District No. 4, Grand Lecturer, and Grand 
Marshal, until June 1995 when he was elected Junior Grand 
Warden. He would progress through the elected line in the 
usual fashion, being elected Grand Master at the 1998 Annual 
Communication. 
       Most Worshipful Brother Carl chose "Let Our Light 
Shine" as his theme. Specifically, to let the light of Masonry 
shine so as to increase the visibility of our Craft. To quote 
from his message: “There appears to be a realization that 
growth comes from the inside and not the outside and that 
when we expand who we are, we’ll no longer have to accept 
what we've got. When we ‘Let Our Light Shine’ our world 
will expand and society will see that Masonry's purpose is to 
make men better and thereby make this world a better place in 
which to live.” 
      The Brethren and Grand Lodge Team members will re-
member Most Worshipful Brother Carl as a Grand Master 
who was always well organized. PLAN was his “four letter 

word”. It was most important to him to assure that his year as 
our senior management leader be fully and carefully planned 
so as to enable the accomplishment of the numerous objec-
tives he had established for himself and this Grand Lodge. 
     During his term as Grand Master, it was his special honor 
to preside when both sons and his son-in-law. Jack Berryman, 
become Master Masons during the One Day Conferral Pro-
gram. 
     His leadership qualities, well-honed during his profes-
sional career, enabled the Grand Lodge to progress signifi-
cantly. His strong interest in the Masonic Retirement Center 
and his devotion and dedication to the residents drove him to 
work especially hard on their behalf. The pleasant and humor-
ous manner in which he always conducted himself when visit-
ing Lodges, presiding over cornerstone ceremonies or District 
meetings, or just having a conversation with a Brother is leg-
end. His proud and unselfish dedication to our Fraternity, the 
Brethren, and to his family clearly demonstrated his character. 
He was a Mason and Grand Master whose leadership is recog-
nized and whose friendship is cherished. 
     Our Past Grand Master belonged to Seattle Valley of Scot-
tish Rite and Nile Shrine Temple, where he fulfilled several 
leadership roles. Coroneted a 33rd Degree Inspector General 
Honorary in 2003, he served as the Personal Representative of 
the SGIG in the Everett Valley. He is a Past Patron of Rich-
mond Court No. 72, Order of Amaranth, and was appointed 
Grand Prelate, Grand Court Order of Amaranth of Washing-
ton. He is a member of Thistle Clan - Royal Order of Scot-
land, an Honorary Member of the DeMolay Legion of Honor, 
a charter member of Pacific Northwest Chap-
ter No. 534 National Sojourners, and a mem-
ber of the Heroes of '76. 
      Carl’s theme of “Let Our Light Shine” 
was no doubt influenced by his community 
service activities. For 22 years he volunteered as a Little 
League baseball umpire. During these years he was Umpire-in
-Chief in two league districts, officiated in the 1975 Western 
Regional Tournament in San Bernadino, California; and was 
selected to umpire in the 1985 Little League World's Series in 
Williamsport, Pennsylvania. He was Chairman of a Cub Scout 
Advisory Board and received recognition for his scouting ac-
tivities. He volunteered as a DeMolay Dad Advisor for five 
years and was Chairman of the Adult Advisory Board for his 
daughter's Rainbow Assembly.  
     Our Most Worshipful Brother Memorial  Service is sched-
uled at the Nile on Sunday, March 27th, 2022 at 1:00PM.  He 
will now join his beloved Barbara who preceded him in death 
on March 27, 2012 – no doubt sharing a dance.  . Please keep 
his family in your thoughts and prayers  



 

 



 

 

 

SPONSORED BY THE 

EVERETT ASSEMBLY #9, I.O.R.G 
PENINSULAR LODGE #95 F & A M 

FOR ISABELLE FINCH’S TERM/SERVICE PROJECT 

When:  Friday, March 25, 2022 @ 6:00 PM 
At The Everett Scottish Rite Temple 

Located at: 2431 Rucker Ave, Everett, WA 98201 
Entry Fee:  $10.00 Per Person 

Bring your favorite Chili to Share!  All fixin’s  
Provided  and don’t forget to bring Cash or your  

Check Book for the Everett Assembly #9,  
DESERT DASH 

If you are bringing a Pot of Chili,  
Please RSVP to   

Everettrainbow9@gmail.com 



 

 

VALLEY OF EVERETT 
C O M I N G  E V E N T S 
Valley of Everett  

Ceremony of Remembrance 
 

Monday, March 21, 2022 
6:30 PM Punch Bowl - 7:00 PM Dinner 

At the 
Everett Scottish Rite Temple 

2431 Rucker Ave 
Everett, Washington 

 
Fare for Dinner—$25.00 per Adult 

 
All Scottish Rite Members, Ladies, Children and Guest 

Are cordially invited to attend  
RSVP no later than March 17, 2022 
to Terry Grove at 425-610-4561  

Or email him at Terrygrove50@yahoo.com 

Valley of Everett  
Calendar of Events 

 
Mar 07 Monday Lodge of Perfection—Stated Meeting—6:30PM Buffet – (Subject to 
                 possible COVID19, Delta, Omicron cancellation. See everettvalleysr.org calendar.) 
Mar 21 Rose Croix  Ceremony of Remembrance  RSVP—6:30 PM Punch Bowl  
     7:00 PM Dinner  
Mar 28 Monday Combined Board of Trustee's and ExCom meeting- Zoom at 6:00 PM 
 
 
Note: Brethren take the time to visit your local Blue Lodges and share with them 
the Joys of  Scottish Rite Masonry and Fellowship. 
 



 

 

YOUR LOCAL BLUE LODGE MONTHLY SCHEDULE 
 
                                   DISTRICT  TWO  MASONIC HAPPENINGS 

March 2022 
 Date    Day  Time  Lodge    Event 
Mar 01  Tuesday 6:00PM Shoreline 248   Stated Meeting—6:00 PM Dinner 
Mar 08  Tuesday 6:00PM Yancy C Blalock   265  Stated Meeting—6:00PM Dinner 
Mar 10  Thursday 6:30PM Edmonds 165   Stated Meeting—6:30PM Dinner 
Mar 15  Tuesday 6:30PM Mill Creek 243   Stated Meeting—6:00 PM Dinner 
Mar 17  Thursday 6:00PM Ashler 121   Stated Meeting—6:00 PM Dinner 
 
 
     DISTRICT  EIGHT MASONIC HAPPENINGS 

March 2022 
Date    Day  Time  Lodge    Event 
Mar 01  Tuesday 7:00PM Sultan Monroe 160  Stated Meeting—6:00 PM Dinner 
  Tuesday 7:00PM Crystal 122   Stated Meeting—6:00 PM Dinner 
Mar 02   Wednesday 6:30 PM  Centennial 25   Stated Meeting—6:00PM Dinner 
Mar 05  Saturday 8:00 AM SLOC    Host Lodge—Peninsular #95 
Mar 08  Tuesday 6:00PM Damascus 199   Stated Meeting—6:00PM Dinner 
Mar 09  Wednesday 6:30PM Arlington 129   Stated Meeting—6:30 PM Dinner 
  Wednesday 6:30 PM  Alpha 212   Stated Meeting—6:00PM Dinner 
Mar 10  Thursday 6:30PM Peninsular 95   Stated Meeting—6:30PM Dinner 
Mar 14  Monday 7:30PM Everett 137   Stated Meeting—6:30PM Dinner 
Mar 15  Tuesday 7:00PM Sultan Monroe 160  Stated Meeting—6:00 PM Dinner 
  Tuesday 7:00PM Crystal 122   Stated Meeting—6:00 PM Dinner 
Mar 16   Wednesday 6:30 PM  Centennial 25   Stated Meeting—6:00PM Dinner 
  Wednesday 7:30 PM  West Gate 128   Stated Meeting—6:00PM Dinner 
Mar 22  Tuesday 6:00 PM Damascus 199   Stated Meeting—6:00PM Dinner 
Mar 23  Wednesday 6:30PM Arlington 129   Stated Meeting—6:30 PM Dinner 
Mar 24  Thursday 6:30PM Peninsular 95   Special Communication—6:30PM Dinner 
 
 

DISTRICT NINE MASONIC HAPPENINGS 
March  2022 

Date     Day  Time  Lodge   _________ Event 
Mar 01   Tuesday 6:30 PM Mount Baker 36  6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting  
Mar 02   Wednesday 6:30 PM San Juan 175   6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting  
Mar 03   Thursday 6:30 PM Burlington United 93  6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting  
Mar 08   Tuesday 6:30 PM Fidalgo 77   6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting  
Mar 10   Thursday 6:30 PM Camano 19   6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting 
Mar 15   Tuesday 6:30 PM Whidby 15   6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting 
Mar 22   Tuesday 6:30 PM Langley 218   6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting 
Mar 24   Thursday 6:30 PM Garfield 41   6:30 P M Dinner—Stated Meeting 
 
Note: To the Valley of Everett  Brethren please take the time on your Mondays to enjoy a good 
meal and great fellowship with your Valley of Everett Brethren.  Dinner is served at 6:30 PM.  
Meeting at 7:30 PM.  We look forward to meeting and greeting each and everyone of you. 
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SCOTTISH RITE WEB SITES 

Everett Valley-Scottish Rite 
Orient of Washington 
everettvalleysr.org 
scottishritewa.org 

 
Valley of Everett 

Contact List 
 

Don Munks, 33º 
Personal Rep of the S.G.I.G. 
Telephone: (360) 770-1303 

Email:  
dmunks@fidalgo.net 

 
Terry  Grove, 33° 

 General Secretary/Calendar 
Telephone: 425-610-4561 

Email:  
terrygrove50@yahoo.com 

 
John Mathers, 32º,  KCCH,  

Almoner 
          Telephone: 425-778-3772 

Email:  
j.mathers@comcast.net 

 
Kenneth Thompson,  

32º, KCCH, Treasurer, Editor 
Telephone:  425-344-4477 

Email:   
Knthom32@Comcast.net 

 
The Grand Lodge of  Washington 
Monthly Messenger is currently  

available to all Masons at the  
following website   

https://freemason-wa.org/grand-lodge
-newsletter/ 

Notice to all Valley of Everett Members 
The Valley of Everett structure for membership dues are as follows:: 

Annual  Yearly  Dues for 2022,……………………………………………………...$150 Per Year  
Annual  Yearly  Dues for 2023,……………………………………………………...$187 Per Year  
Life Membership Fees over 75 year Old ………………………………….………….………..$500 
Life Membership Fees under 75 years old………….……….………….……….……….…….$750 

  Mar 02, 2022     Wednesday      7:30 PM     Amaranth - Welcome Court #58  
 Mar 03, 2022     Thursday     7:30 PM     Alderwood #185 Order of Eastern Star          
 Mar 06, 2022    Sunday      1:00PM     Prince Hall—SR Consistory 118    
 Mar 09, 2022     Wednesday       7:00 PM      Rainbow Assembly #9 
 Mar 10, 2022     Thursday             1:00 PM        Oddfellows—Pilgrim #187 - Virtual Zoom 
 Mar 12, 2022     Saturday            10:00 AM      Prince Hall - Evergreen #9 
 Mar 12, 2022     Saturday       1:00 PM      Prince Hall -Golden Gate 4-Order of Eastern Star   
 Mar 17, 2022        Thursday       7:30 PM        Alderwood #185 -Order of Eastern Star 
 Mar 23, 2022   Wednesday          7:00 PM      Rainbow Assembly #9 
 All in-persons meetings are subject to Coronavirus COVID –19 pandemic restrictions

VALLEY OF EVERETT SCOTTISH RITE TEMPLE  MONTHLY RENTAL SCHEDULE 

From the Almoner's desk 
John Mathers, 32º, KCCH 

 
If you know of anyone who is ill, 
in a nursing home or hospital 
please contact me as soon as pos-
sible so I can send them a card or 
pay them a visit. May God bless 
each and every one of you.  I can 
be reached either by phone at 
425-788-3772 (home Phone)  
or email me at: 
j.mathers@comcast.net  
 


